
Dr. Ginny Delaney, Ph.D. 

January 3, 2020 

Ms. Miriam Lens, City Clerk 
City of Hayward 
777 B Street  
Hayward, CA 94541 

Dear Ms. Lens, 

I am writing to let you know that I am stepping down from the Keep Hayward Clean and 
Green Task Force, effective immediately.  I have greatly enjoyed the privilege of meeting 
like-minded residents of Hayward and having a real impact on cleaning up the spaces most 
impacted by trash, graffiti, and illegal dumping in our city.   

Family health issues have lately prevented me from fully engaging in the Task Force, and I 
would like to devote my limited time to beautifying my neighborhood and building a local 
community that takes pride in our little area. 

I would be open to reapplying to another commission in the future, once this difficult time 
has passed, and I look forward to remaining engaged in the community and joining clean up 
events when I am able to do so. 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve the City on the Keep Hayward Clean and Green Task 
Force. 

Warm regards, 

Ginny Delaney, Ph.D. 
Resident, Hayward, CA 

Cc: Kimberly DeLand, Todd Rullman, Rodney Affonso, Elisa Marquez 
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